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3rd November 2023 
 
Dear Families, 
 
I hope you have all managed to weather the storm we have had over the last couple of days! I know 
some families experienced flooding in and around their homes and we really appreciate that you 
still managed to get your children into school! 
 
During our assemblies this week we have been learning about and thinking about both Guy Fawkes 
and the story of The Windrush Generation. The children were able to share their extensive 
knowledge with one another and to build on their prior learning. They were so proud of all they 
knew and remembered!  
 
We also reminded everyone about how to keep safe around fireworks. 
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We know that this time of year can also be challenging for families coping with anti-social noise and 
have been provided with this advice from the Police. 
 

 
 
 
Ofsted Inspection 
In other news, we have received our Ofsted Report following our Inspection before half term. A 
copy of the report is attached with the newsletter and I am sure that when you read it, you will be 
as proud as I am. We have all worked together, children, families and staff to ensure that our school 
is a place where children are happy and safe.  
 
“Pupils love coming to this friendly and welcoming school. They feel happy and are safe. Pupils said 

they are valued, cared for and respected as individuals.” 
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The Inspection Team concluded that: 
 

“Pupils demonstrate excellent behaviour across the school” 

 

and having watched lessons, talked to many, many children, staff and families they judged the school 

as Outstanding for Behaviour and Attitudes! 

 
“Pupils’ behaviour is exemplary in classrooms and around the school. They work hard in lessons, 

show maturity and focus well.” 

 
We can only achieve these fantastic outcomes with your support and consistent interest in the 

children’s learning. Ofsted noted your comments and were delighted to report  

“Parents and carers are positive about the school and the nurturing experiences their children 

have.” 

 
These are just a few of the comments that have been made, there are many more! Enjoy reading 
the report! 
 

Book Recommendations 
This is a beautiful book which tells the story of a young German girl, who watches the changes 
happening in her town during the war. Rose Blanche by Roberto Innocenti and Ian McEwan. 
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Sports Personality of the week! 

This week Sports Personality of the week goes to ...............Believe (Lilac) 

Believe had an impressive sporting week. On Tuesday, Lilac class started basketball lessons for this 
term. Mr. Samuel was pleased with Believe's ability to remember all the keys skills from previous years 
and showcased some amazing dribbling skills throughout the lesson. Mr. Samuel is also looking forward 
to seeing how he continues to use other basketball skills in order to make him and his team successful 
in other fun basketball activities throughout the term. Moving on to Wednesday, Believe was one of our 
amazing pupils who represented this years’ boys football team. The boys travelled to Edmonton Power 
League and battled in two tough games drawing 0-0 in both games. Needless to say, Believe had a 
fantastic game in both matches, making sure Fleecefield didn't concede a goal, his communication skills 
with his centre back partners, Takai and Abdul Hakeem were key to making sure Fleecefield's defence 
was solid throughout. 

 

Quite the week for Believe, well done!     
 
Boys Football Match Report 
 
Fleecefield 0-0 Wilbury 
Well done to our year 5-6 boys football team! They played two tough games on Wednesday. Our first game 
was against Wilbury. After a shaky first half which even saw Mihai hit the post, our boys pulled out all the 
stops to try and get the win in the second half. The boys showed great courage and were very unlucky to not 
win and take all 3 points. 
 
LAS 0-0 Fleecefield 
Our second match was against Latymer All Saints. The boys gave it their very best but was very, very, very 
unlucky not to score and take something from the game. A sublime performance from our goalkeeper 
Mason and our amazing defenders Believe, Takai and Abdul - Hakeem who made sure we did not concede.  
 
Our boys did very well, to play two tough matches back to back and not concede one goal is something that 
doesn't often happen. Our boys should be extremely proud of their efforts. 
Special mention to: Adam, Believe (Lilac) Takai, Mason, Mihai, Ali. I, Ibrahim (Indigo) Burak, Aras, Can, 
Jusri (Grey) Abdul Hakeem & Trevaughn (Violet) 
 

Have a good weekend everyone and see you on Monday from 8.30am.  
 
Yours sincerely, 

 
 
Antoinette Goldwater 
 


